

## MT LAWLEY-INGLEWOOD CRICKET CLUB

home of the mighty panthers...

Committee Meeting 1/2021-2022

Date: 19<sup>th</sup> August 2021

Venue: Inglewood Bowling Club

**Time:** 6.30pm

**Present:** Cameron McCulloch; Mohammed-Ali Daderker;, Lisa Bell; Eamonn Smiley; Nic Wyborn-Cobb; Darcy Middleton; Jake Trewin; Logan Hay; Nic Cirrilo; Jack Presland; Tom Watson; Victor J Wilson.

**Apologies:** Tim Bowden-Jones

Recorder: Lisa Bell

## Meeting Commenced at 6.30pm

Itom	Description	Action/Date
Item 1.	Description Welcome (Cameron McCulloch)	Action/Date
1.	The president welcomed all new members and presented a list	
	of items for Committee Business – main items included:	
	Registration Fees     Tomple participation	
	Female participation  Consider and Junior agreeatitions	
	Senior and Junior competitions	
	Sponsorship and merchandise	
2.	<ul> <li>Budget and Registration Fees</li> <li>A proposed budget for the 2021/2022 season was presented by Cameron McCulloch</li> <li>Seniors and Juniors will pay the same fee this year – a slight increase from last year - \$125. This also includes the insurance fee of \$5.</li> <li>To help build on and support female participation in the club, the registration fee for 2021/2022 will be waived and only the \$5 insurance fee to be paid.</li> <li>All are encouraged will be required to register via MyCricket and registration fees will include:         <ul> <li>Playing shirt</li> <li>Insurance</li> <li>Training Ball (Juniors only)</li> </ul> </li> <li>Merchandise will be available for purchase (more on this</li> </ul>	Action: Darcy Middleton to open registrations on MyCricket Action: Nic Cirrilo to advertise registration information via social media
	later)	A -41
3.	Female/girls cricket	<b>Action:</b> Lisa to invite players from Bassendean (contact their
	A 'have a go' session will be held in conjunction with the  Parth Swan Grieket Association (RSCA).	girl's coordinator, Clayton)
	Perth Swan Cricket Association (PSCA).	girs coordinator, Clayton)
	Will take place on Sunday 15 <sup>th</sup> September from 5 to 7pm     Compared in a september from 5 to 7pm	Action: Lisa to email flyer (once
	Some discussion around holding a sausage sizzle on the evening for parents and players.	done to local schools and
	evening for parents and players	existing players). Darcy/Nic to
	Players able to register on the night     Other discussion featured on ways to premate female.	finalise flyer and advertise via
	Other discussion focused on ways to promote female     participation and contact will be made with lead schools	social media.
	participation and contact will be made with local schools	
	Training will commence on 4 <sup>th</sup> September with the 4 Sunday Tom Beaton Cricket Academy (TBCA) Sessions	Action: Nic to be available on
		the night for registrations.
4.	Seniors	Action: to advertise training
	Seniors – Training will commence on Sunday 29 <sup>th</sup> August at Southern Cricket Academy in Leeming (2 sessions have been booked)	dates.



## MT LAWLEY-INGLEWOOD CRICKET CLUB home of the mighty panthers...

Item	Description	Action/Date
item		
	<ul> <li>TBCA sessions will commence on 4<sup>th</sup> September (10.30am to 12 noon) at Hamer Park</li> <li>Lights will be booked to support training sessions at Hamer</li> </ul>	<b>Action:</b> Mohammed Ali – to follow up F grade Cameron – 2 <sup>nd</sup> grade
	Park (up to 7pm)  Retention and recruitment – need to identify who is keen to	Cameron/Tom – 5 <sup>th</sup> grade Eamonn Smiley – 6 <sup>th</sup> grade
	<ul> <li>be involved and potential newcomers, as per action.</li> <li>The aim is to maintain current teams and build to 6 teams in our senior competition</li> </ul>	Jake and Nic Wynburn-Cobb – C grade
	Need to identify and appoint Captains for the season	Action: Cameron McCulloch
	<ul> <li>Note: Helmets are compulsory for all players this season – six helmets have been purchased to support teams.</li> <li>Eamonn Smiley to organise a scratch match prior to</li> </ul>	and Eamonn Smiley to identify and appoint Captains for the season
	season start.	Action: Eamonn to sort scratch match
5.	Juniors	
	<ul> <li>Pre-season will commence with TBCA sessions on 4<sup>th</sup> September (9.30am to 10.30am) at Hamer Park – no cost to players</li> </ul>	Action: Darcy/Tim to make contact with Coaches from last year to gauge involvement for
	<ul> <li>A fifth TBCA 'Coach the Coaches' session will take place the week before season start.</li> </ul>	2021/2022 – put out an 'expression of interest for
	Some discussion regarding:	coaches'
	<ul> <li>Tim's role and the appointment of a Junior         Coordinator         The possibility of forming a junior sub-committee and ways to increase parent/volunteer participation     </li> </ul>	<b>Action:</b> Cam to place 'Juniors' on the agenda for next meeting
	<ul> <li>Retention and recruitment</li> <li>The coordination and organisation of the junior competition will be the main focus of the next meeting.</li> </ul>	
	Some discussion regarding holding a junior's event prior to the Glascott Shield event.	
6.	Sponsorship	
	<ul> <li>Cameron McCulloch presented a proposal for sponsorship to be used with new and existing sponsors</li> <li>We are keen to maintain and attract new sponsorship.</li> <li>Some changes to sponsor contributions as follows:</li> </ul>	Action: Key people (Cam, Eamonn etc) to follow up with existing and past sponsors. Any new or potential sponsors to be
	<ul> <li>\$2000 for playing shirt exposure (up from \$1500)</li> <li>\$1000 for polo shirt exposure (up from \$500)</li> </ul>	sent through to Cam
	<ul> <li>\$500 for general sponsorship (name on board) – up from \$250.</li> </ul>	<b>Action:</b> Tom to follow up on signage for sponsors?
	Club will look at direct sponsorship for club events like the Quiz night and the season launch	
7.	<ul> <li>Grants</li> <li>There are a range of grants available which we might be able to apply for.</li> </ul>	Action: Lisa, Cam and Darcy to check out what grants and funding that might be available.
8.	Merchandise	
	<ul> <li>We hope that merchandise will be available through online purchase this year, just waiting on confirmation on the rebate available via ICON.</li> </ul>	Action: Cam and Darcy to follow up with Icon
	<ul> <li>Some discussion about the value of providing option for purchase online to alleviate the operational issues for the club in handling merchandise.</li> </ul>	



## MT LAWLEY-INGLEWOOD CRICKET CLUB home of the mighty panthers...

Item	Description	Action/Date
9.	General Business  Social membership – some discussion about cost and benefits  \$50 social membership available to all, register via MyCricket – to include a hat or stubby holder.  Some discussion about possible benefits and social events to be included in membership  A pizza and soft drink night will be held at Slaters-Gartrell – (date TBA) for players  Some items to be purchased for the 2021/2022 season – playing and training balls and need for a coloured kit for the B grade competition.	Action: Darcy to make sponsorship available via MyCricket  Action: Cam to follow up with Slater-Gartrell  Action: Mohammed-Ali to follow regarding B grade coloured kit.
10.	Items to be discussed at future meeting/s:  Unior coordination and organisation  Season launch Slater-Gartrell Night Bar-Canteen	

Meeting concluded at 8.10pm Attachments to minutes: nil

**Next meeting:** Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup> September (date to be confirmed)